
Welcome to Church 

We are so glad you chose to worship with us today here at Plain Community Church and trust 
you will encounter a genuine sense of welcome and find the entire worship experience to be 
meaningful. If you are new to PCC or haven’t been in a long time, please fill out the Visitor Card 
in the Pew Rack. First time visitors are also encouraged to go to the Welcome Center in the Foyer 
for more information about our fellowship and a special gift from the church. Prayer Request 
Cards, Volunteer Cards (a great way to get connected at PCC)  and giving envelopes can also be 
found in the pew racks. 

• PCC Supported Missions — Niek Arnteson,  Jerusalem Center for Bible Translation, Israel 
• Local Ministries — Faith Lutheran 
• PCC Ministries — Men’s Ministries 

• PCC Families —  Fred & Kathi Bonallo, Cyndy Bostrom 

To participate in the prayer chain or receive weekly updates on church events, please email  
plaincommunitywa@gmail.com. 

On the Prayer Chain this week: 
• Local resident, Earl Petit suffered a serious traumatic injury over the weekend. He and wife 

Anita are surrounded by close family and are appreciative of the outpouring of love and sup-
port from their community. Please keep Earl and the physicians caring for him in your prayers. 
While the prognosis is discouraging, with God all things are possible. 

• Matt Stine (Old Mill Café) has had extensive foot surgery. He will have a 6-8 week recovery. 
Pray for a speedy recovery and that this surgery will provide complete healing for Matt’s foot 
and much needed relief from pain. 

• Pray for all those affected by Hurricane Harvey in the greater Texas and Southeastern US.  Pray 
for those who are displaced from their homes, neighborhoods, and employment that they 
would be provided for.  Pray that the rains would cease and the floods recede soon. 

• Pray for the students, teachers and other school employees who are going back to school. May 
God give the teachers wisdom and the students a desire to learn. 

• Former PCC Pastor Gary Hesse had emergency gall bladder surgery this past week. Surgery was 
successful and he is home. Please pray for God's perfect healing. Also pray for Margy to feel 
God's blessings of grace and comfort as she cares for Gary AND starts back in the classroom! 

• Duck Novikoff has safely finished two weeks of fighting a wildfire near Coulee Dam and is now 
in the Cle Elum area on another fire. Please keep Duck in your prayers (and his daughter Jenny, 
who is also on the fire lines). Praise God, that Duck and Kari could spend a couple days together 
between his assignments. 

• Michael Miller had shoulder replacement surgery went well and Michael is home recovering. 
Pray for effective pain management and the rehab exercise regimen. Pray for lots of rest for 
both Michael and Kim. 

• Please continue to keep Barbara (Burgess) MacPherson.  and the family in your prayers. She is 
now in her AZ home with Hospice involved in her care.  

• Please continue to keep Enid and Joe Lemley in your prayers, as Enid completed chemo treat-
ments this week (“Hallelujah!”). Rejoice with them for the walk they were able to make around 
the neighborhood! 

• Please pray for Cindy Stensrud, daughter of Larry Kanikeberg. She has had multiple health is-
sues, and just underwent bypass surgery.  

• Donnie Sauer's (Teagan & Eli's Dad) mother has been diagnosed with Colon Cancer. Lord we 
ask for your comfort to surround the family. wildfire north and south of us.   

• Pray for the many ways that PCC is engaging our community— Pantry Outreach & Dinners, the 
upcoming Community Picnic, etc —Pray that God’s wisdom and guidance,  and that lives will be 
touched and transformed by His Love and Grace.  

“Lord, Hear Our Prayers …” 

Announcements 

Men's Ministry: Monthly Breakfast, Septem-
ber 16, 8:00-9:00 am. 

September 10, 6:00 pm, Fel-
lowship Hall:  EVERYONE, 
young & old, is invited to 
come sing-a-long the favorite 

and great hymns of our faith. 

Evening Worship Service? 
There are two more Sunday 
evening opportunities to wor-
ship in song and discuss the 

impact and logistics of launching an evening 
service or other type of gathering. This wor-
ship event is taking place at BIll and Deb-
bie Newell's residence on 12346 Bretz Rd, to-
night September 3 and again September 10.    

Real.Life 

Evening.Worship 

Do you have a heart for kids?  Starting next 
Sunday, children 6-10 yrs old will remain in the 
worship service (also today because it is Com-
munion). In order to provide a Children’s Church 
option for this age group, our needs are as fol-
lows: 
1. A coordinator to make sure the class is  flow-

ing well and people are signed up.   
2. A team of people to sign up to teach on a ro-

tating basis each week except communion. 
If we do not have these as of next week we are 
in a season of no elementary children's church. 
Please contact the office ASAP to volunteer! 

Just Plain Seniors: Wednesday, September 
13, 12:00 pm. Potluck Luncheon at the Parson-
age. Sign up in the foyer. Questions, contact 
Ron or Joanne Brown. 

Women’s Ministry: Table Talk– will be on the 
First Monday’s of the month from 6:30-8:30 
pm. (Except when Holiday’s fall on that day, 
eg. Labor Day). Next Table Talk is October 2nd.  

Monthly Financial Report 
Monthly Budgeted Expense .............  $15,817 
August Offerings  ..............................  $25,887 
YTD Budgeted Expenses .................. $126,536 
YTD Offerings ................................... $124,595 
Monthly financial reports available downstairs 
in the phone & furnace room. 

New picnic tables have been purchased for 
the Plain Community Park & Playfield, for use 
by the Church and Pantry’s outdoor events 
and our community. Would you like to spon-
sor a table for $175? Two have been spon-
sored to date. Please contact Kim Miller! 
(theplainpantry@gmail.com)  

VBS Brainstorming Session, September 26, 
7:00 pm: Inviting everyone to discuss ideas, 
share constructive feedback and their willing-
ness to help implement VBS for summer 2018.  

Upper Valley Free Nurse Community Clinic, 
Thursday, September 7, 4:00-6:00 pm at The 
Pantry. First Thursday of every month! 

mailto:theplainpantry@gmail.com


Please submit bulletin items by Thursdays at 
11:00 am. The PCC Website has access to our 
calendar, directory, history, Elder Meeting 
Minutes, Elder/Deacon Church Council Minutes, 
faith statement, by-laws and annual report.  
Password for restricted “For Members” pages —
“openplease”. 

SUNDAY 
Today is Benevolence Sunday! 

Planning & Prayer for Evening Worship····· 6:30 pm 

MONDAY 

Labor Day! 
TUESDAY 
Office Open  ································· 9:00 am-2:00 pm 

WEDNESDAY 

THURSDAY 
Office Open ·································· 9:00 am-2:00 pm 
Ladies Knitting ·········································· 10:00 am 
The Pantry Open ································ 1:00-7:00 pm 
Free Nurse Clinic @ Pantry  ··············· 4:00-6:00 pm 

FRIDAY 
Office Open ·································· 9:00 am-2:00 pm 

SATURDAY 
The Pantry Open ························9:00 am—1:00 pm 

SUNDAY 
Worship ··················································· 10:00 am 
Hymn Sing ·················································· 6:00 pm 
Planning & Prayer for Evening Worship····· 6:30 pm 

MONDAY 
Commission Meetings ······························· 6:30 pm 
Elders Meeting ··········································· 7:30 pm 

PCC Ministry Leaders 

Sunday Mornings at Plain Community Church 
Nursery (2 yrs and under) 
Lower Level of Church  
Pre-School (potty trained thru 5 yrs old) 
Lower Level Burgess Hall, start in service 
Elementary Children’s Church (6-10 yrs)  
Communion—remain in service with your family 
Worship  ....................................................10:00 am 

September 3-11, 2017 

September 3, 2017 

Plain Community Church 

Love God ... Love Your Neighbor  (Matthew 22:37-39) 

Prelude   

Welcome & Call to Worship 

Hymns #179  Awesome God 
 #121  O Lord, Our Lord  

Announcements & Greetings   

Worship & Praise 

Praise & Prayer 

Offering #184  Thy Word 
There is no Elementary Children’s Church today. Preschool can be dismissed to downstairs in Burgess Hall 
and Nursery Care is available through the entire service. 

Message           Niek Arentsen 

Communion  

Blessing 

Senior Pastor Jon Johnson 360-204-6626 

pastorjonjohnson@gmail.com 

Ministry 
Assistant 

Kathi Bonallo 206-930-3074 

plaincommunitywa@gmail.com  

The Pantry  
Director 

Kim Miller 509-888-1110 

theplainpantry@gmail.com 

Youth Leader/ 
Caretaker 

Leah Norby 509-470-0416 

lnorby@nwi.net  

Worship  
Director 

Jamie Sauer 509-860-9484 

jamiesauer27@hotmail.com 

Elders 

Mark Judy  Chair 509-885-4176 

judytribe@msn.com 

Bill Newell 509-679-0635  

bill@mtsprings.com 

Eric Warthen Secretary 509-630-3623 

emlwarthen@gmail.com 

Commission Deacons 

Rich Cram (Finance/Treasurer) rich@mtsprings.com 

Terri Judy (Hospitality) terri.judy47@gmail.com 

Dave Saugen (Missions) dave.saugen@gmail.com 

Ed Tobey (Building & Grounds) entobey@nwi.net 

Church Office 
Hours 

T, TH & F  
9:00 -2:00  509-763-3621 

www.plaincommunitychurch.org   
Find us on Facebook and Instagram! 

12565 Chapel Dr. 
Leavenworth, WA 98826 

(509) 763-3621 or (509) 763-2827 
plaincommunitychurch.org 

(Prayer Chain Continued) 


